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P.I.E. Board Meeting Agenda
When:  Monday,  , September  10    5:00 PM
Where:  Gasparilla Way Fire House

1. Call Meeting to Order at  5:01 PM
2. Roll Call/Establish Quorum
· Present: Craig Barasel, Andy Ronald, Monica Errico, Jeff Bisgrove, Lou Ellen Wilson, Dave Mulvaney, Dave Witters, Cori Hane Palmere, Heather Stout, Gary Galloway
· Present by phone:  Sally Johnson, Lindsay Yates
· Not present and excused: Linda Cotherman ( arrived by phone at 6:16)
3.  Approval Minutes August 13, 2018 Meeting
· Tabled until September meeting
4. Report of the President – Lou Ellen Wilson
· The Barrier Island Fire MSBU has a meeting for September 28th at 9:30 AM at San Casa.  
· The Island fellowship will begin services on the first Sunday Oct at 9:30 am.  Pastor Samie will be full time with the church and will now hold morning services rather than afternoon services.  
5. Treasurer’s Report – Lindsay yates (given by Lou Ellen)
· The report was submitted as information by Lindsay Yates.  
· Lou Ellen motioned to accept as information.  The motion was approved unanimously.
6. Administration Committee – Lindsay Johnson
· Amendments – Candy Cohen
i. At the next meeting we will be voting on a draft in which it will take 2/3 vote to ratify and become available for the general membership.  Legal review will be required, and at the October meeting a resolution will need to be passed to allocate budget for this (~$2-3K).  Membership will be given 30 days and the goal is to send out the approved and legally reviewed draft with the membership proxy votes, and voted upon at the first annual meeting.  
7. Report of Corresponding Secretary – Dave Mulvaney
· Membership directory - We did not purchase the upgraded membership from Weebly since it does not have the security requirements for the budget approved at the last board meeting.  Too many people do not want their information freely accessible, and the cost to move forward with security well exceeds $1000.00 annually.  As a workaround, we can send out the membership contact information through Mailchimp after the annually, starting after the next annual meeting.  
· Security – There were no paid details over the last month.
8. Committee Reports:
· Info Central – Sally Johnson
· The CERTS is scheduled for Nov. 13th.  
· The Red Tide panel meeting is scheduled for October 23rd.  
· Social Update – Rose Malone
· There will be a meeting on September 13th.
· Island Watch – Linda Cotherman (read by Lou Ellen)
· The bridge repair will go out to bid soon.  
· Road grading will be done as needed but sand as topping over the shell in some areas.  
· The waste management contract expires in September of 2020 service.  See Appendix I, submitted as information.  
· Per a director of the CC office of the state Health Department, there is a protocol for beach testing.  Flip signs belong to the Health Department and should not be used by unauthorized persons.  
· Negotiations about the island fire house are ongoing.  
· BICI is having their annual auction fundraiser on November 10th.  
· Charlotte County put trash collection out for bid.  There was a pre-bid meeting held on August 30th.  
· Utility Update – Craig Barasel 
· There is a new utilities director for Charlotte County.  The next meeting will be October 30th.  Funds are only allocated for 3 projects in the 5 year plan.  
· See Appendix II – submitted as information
· Security – Dave Mulvaney
· There was not a security detail over labor day weekend because there were not a lot of visitors here due to the red tide.  
· Sheriff Ed has asked us to remind everyone that if you need police, ambulance or other emergency services to please call 911.  Please do not call the fire station direct land line as it may delay dispatch of the appropriate services.  There was an issue last week where an island resident called the fire station directly, and valuable information was not received by the crew manning the fire station.  Special emergency crews were dispatched and needed, but were not dispatched in a timely manner.  
· Scholarship - Heather Stout
· There were no updates.
· Welcome – Lindsay Johnson
· Looking for chairperson.
9. Old Business:
· Newsletter
· We were going to do a follow-up newsletter for another round of red tide issues, but haven’t gotten around to it.   
· Want an annual report newsletter to go out with Membership drive.  
· PIE Beach Easement Signs - Dave Witters
· Feedback on beach easements signs: it’s not clear if we keep them small or go with something with something with a better appearance.  David Witters to bring design suggestions to the October board meeting.  
· Purchase Beach Rake/Beach Cleanup - Jeff Bisgrove and Dave Mulvaney
· We tried to organize a beach cleanup after Hands Across the Water, but the dead fish washed away.  Now they are back and this is likely to be an ongoing situation as red tide is a naturally occurring issue we experience every year.  Charlotte County only cleans their own public beaches and nothing else.  The cost of the medium size beach Raker is ~$47K, with the lowest entry point at ~$25K.  All rakes pull behind a tractor.  20 yard dumpsters would be required to dispose of the fish.  Working with Waste Management on the dumpsters and fish spares us any additional dump fees. It was also suggested to approach the roads and bridges MSBU to look into covering clean-up fees so that it is not just taxed to homeowners but everyone that has property on the island.  The next roads and bridges meeting is on December 5th, 2018.  
· Cameras  - Jeff Bisgrove
· If we get permission from FP&L then we can mount on their poles.  There are no legal issues associated with recording for security purposes on public spaces.  Boca Grande, St. Pete, Clearwater, and Miami have live beach cameras to observe beaches and conditions.  Here, the preferred place for a camera is at the ferry landing where golf carts are left overnight for security purposes.  The cameras would not be monitored or streamed live, but used in case of incidents as evidence for police activities.  If cases occurred these would be turned over to Sheriff Ed to use as evidence in cases if they occur.  If PIE wanted too they could additionally put a camera on the beach so that members who are not residents could view a sunset or beach conditions.  It was raised that there was an issue in 2017 where golf carts were being robbed, and photographic evidence of people getting onto the ferry matching that description would have been helpful in a case with the Sheriff to find the description of the suspects leaving the island as evidence of their presence on the island.  The homeowner whose golf cart was robbed had a picture of the crime and suspect on video and Sheriff Ed could have matched that to the suspect as part of evidence if the case was pursued.  As reported by Jeff, a house fire broke out at the house where the suspect was residing the following day and that suspect was apprehended and removed from the island.  
· This will be put onto the agenda for the next meeting to vote as to if we will or will not take this on as a project.   
· New Business:
· Lou Ellen proposed the rental of the resort club house during summer months at $75/month for a maximum of 4 mo.
· Proxy form – Monica Errico
· As it stands, it is the responsibility of the secretary to edit/updated the proxy form.  Monica only has a copy of a PDF that cannot be edited.  Suggested edits include how members want their personal information contained.  In addition, ballots need to be modified so that member votes do not expose their votes for board members and survey questions – this needs to be more anonymous.  
· A MS word copy does not exist so it will need to be a complete redo.
· Additional comments – Monica and Lou Ellen on meeting minutes
· Moving forward, the meeting minutes will be a synopsis of the meeting discussions.  Recordings will be made available to members who want to listen to specific issues raised and comment from the board upon request.
· The meeting was adjourned at  6:25 PM.  


Respectfully submitted,
Monica Errico, Secretary



APPEDIX I – Trash Collection Update
Charlotte County is putting trash collection out for bid.  On August 30 they held a pre-bid meeting which Linda Cotherman informed me about it and I attended.  There were a total of 22 people at the meeting including 5 from Charlotte County and 3 people from Lee County because this contract also picks up on the Lee County portion of Boca Grande.  The companies that were acting like they were going to be bidding were Advanced Disposal, Waste Pro of Florida (which is the one with all the problems in Cape Coral you see on the news), Waste Connections, BNA (Bobcat North America), and the current contractor Waste Management.  In some side conversations before the meeting I found out some of the reasons Waste Management did not get a renewal without bidding is the County was pushing hard for some conversion to alternate fuel vehicles, new equipment, new recycle cans etc. and did not want to concede much rate increase so Waste Management said see you at the bids.  One of the subtle things about the contract is that currently Charlotte County owns our regular trash cans so those would just pass to any new vendor but they also want to own the recycle cans and want a County Logo on the recycle cans.  That means any company would have to buy new recycle cans including Waste Management and then turn ownership over to the county if they later lose the contract.  There were quite a few questions and discussion about emergency pickup in the event of a hurricane.  The County's current wording is very vague and pretty one sided.  Nearly all the companies wanted to tighten up the language and the county people will probably be doing an addendum.  A couple companies asked for the deadline dates to be backed up but so far the county would not budge.  Currently questions need to be submitted by Sept. 17, bids will supposedly close end of day Oct. 1.  Purchasing plans to present to the County Board in Nov. or Dec.  Any actual changes would not begin until Sept. 2020 but a county decision could be made soon.  One of the companies asked about our island and no one from the county knew much so I got to give a short description about our roads, the ferry, and also mentioned my opinion that Monday pickup is good for us AND for the collection workers because Monday had the least amount of smell from the garbage from the number of renters checking out Saturday or Sunday.  One of the vendors asked another question about the roads.  I gave more detail and I offered if any of them wanted to check out the island I would be glad to meet them and ride them around.  The chairperson from county purchasing tried to say that no one was allowed to have private conversations and I made her a little mad when I told everyone that her comment might apply to county employees but as a private resident I could talk with or meet with anyone I wanted and they all had my contact info from the meeting sign in sheet that is part of the public record.  I also had a good side conversation with a county person I had previously met.   He is involved in part of the county selection group for this contract so he was at the meeting.  I let him know that in my opinion overall Waste Management does a very good job and hopefully the County watches the news about some of the neighboring areas that went with the lowest bidder and their service is terrible. I think he understood and agreed.  


APPENDIX II – Utilities Updates
Not much to report.  The July Quarterly Utilities update meeting for the County commissioners was canceled and not rescheduled.  The next scheduled meeting is October 30.  Big picture with a new Utilities director getting up to speed, funds allocated so far only for the first 3 projects out of 12 in the 5 year plan, limited qualified contractors so current work going slower than planned, and no new conversations with the resort that I am aware of, nothing is likely to affect us for a while.   





